
Board of Directors

Niagara District 

Meeting of 2/22/09

Present:  J. Bowen, R. Aronberg, S. Parkhurst, T. DuBois, L. McManus, M. Keating, D. Burke, M. Callan, B. Paradis, R. Matlack, J. Kingston

Absent:  P. Crist, S. Snyder

Administrative V. Chair B. Paradis called the meeting to order at 2:14 PM.

The minutes were approved as corrected on a motion by D. Burke and Seconded by S. Parkhurst.

Correspondence:   J. Bowen read a letter that is being to sent to a swimmer.  This is follow up for a previous motion.

Old Business:  A motion was made by R. Matlack and seconded by M. Keating that the Board of Directors will leave the entry fees charged by identified clubs as submitted as a one-time exception, however, the affected clubs need to pay the new surcharge as per the House of Delegates action taken in October, 2008.  This motion passed unanimously.

New Business:  
T. Dubois submitted the tentative bid calendar for the Short Course 2009-2010 season.  A motion was made by J. Bowen and seconded by T. DuBois to accept the proposed calendar.  This motion passed and the calendar will be posted on the website. 

The Spring House of Delegates   (HOD) meeting will take placed on Sunday, May2, 2009 at MCC.

A coaches meeting will take place at 8:30.  An Athletes meeting will take place at 9:15.  The House shall convene at 10:00.  The Meet Directors workshop will take place after the HOD adjourns.  R. Champagne to chair a panel of experts.

Communication:  The various unfilled committee chairs will be posted on the website.  

Elections:  The coaches will select their Representatives at the meeting on 5/2/09 (above). The election of an Officials Chair will occur after the HOD meeting on 5/2/09. (Please note that officials in good standing are the eligible voters only.)  

LC Championship Meet currently has no bidder and will be posted on the website.

Awards:  A motion was made by L. McManus and seconded by T. DuBois to adopt the awards proposal from P. Crist with flexibility given to L. McManus.

It was moved by D. Burke and seconded by R. Matlack that Niagara pay for airfare to send the Registrar to the national Registration Workshop.  This motion passed.

A motion was made by M. Keating and seconded by J. Kingston to approve the Budget report.  The motion passed.

A motion was made by R. Matlack and seconded by D. Burke that the Officials Chair, and only the Officials Chair, may attend the Officials Workshop with Niagara paying for airfare.  The motion passed.

A motion was made by M. Keating and L. McManus that R. Aronberg, T. Dubois, M. Callan, and D. Burke go to the Eastern Zone Meeting with airfare being made by Niagara.  The motion passed.

The Board meeting on 3/8/09 at 2 PM will be a single agenda item:  By-Laws.

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 PM.

